
Valley Harvest Marathon 2020
A Case Study: 

Delivering an In-Person COVID-19 Safe event



Overview

The Blue Nose Marathon took over the 
management of the Valley Harvest Marathon in 
2019.  

While following all protocols laid out by the Nova 
Scotia Government, the team at Blue Nose 
Marathon worked with the Town of Wolfville, the 
landowners of the Grand Pre marsh and Valley 
Harvest Marathon sponsors and suppliers to 
deliver a small COVID-19 safe event.  

The Valley Harvest Marathon occurred over three 
days to stay within the provincial gathering limit 
of 250 and offering as many races as possible to 
the Valley Harvest Marathon participants.

The event occurred on Thanksgiving weekend; 
October 9th to 11th. 



Goal

• Execute a safe, fun and 
memorable experience 
for both our 
participants and 
volunteers



6 Principles for 
COVID-19 Safe 
Event 

• Physical Distancing and Density 
Reduction

• Touch Point Minimization

• Hygiene

• Education and Communication

• Participant Self Reliance and 
Education

• Virtual Components



Leading up to 
Race 
Weekend



1. Webpage 
dedicated to 
COVID-19 
protocols

• All participants were 
required to read and 
acknowledge this page as 
part of registration process



2. Registration

• All participants were required to 
sign a COVID-19 waiver in 
addition to the participant 
waiver during registration



3. E-Communication

• All participants received several e-
communications prior to Race 
weekend.

• Each communication included 
COVID-19 safety protocols.



4. Kit Pick Up

• Kit Pick up was offered 4 days to 
spread out the mass of 
participants; two days in 
Dartmouth and 2 days in 
Wolfville

• Kit Pick was not permitted on 
Race weekend also to alleviate 
any mass and congestion



5. Race Kits

• All Participants received an infographic 
postcard highlighting changes they would see 
on race day due to COVID-19



Race 
Weekend



1. Route Designs

• All routes were 
modified to create a 
loop preventing any 
cross over of 
participants that 
typically occurs with out 
and back routes



2. Race Starts

• Results based on chip time, not gun time, 
alleviating the need for participants to 
crowd the start line

• Races were spread across 3 days:
• 5KM on Friday evening 
• 10KM on Saturday morning 
• Marathon and Half Marathon on 

Sunday morning

• Wave starts for all races: 
• 2 waves for the 5KM & 10KM with 125 

participants per wave
• 1 wave for Marathon with 100 

participants
• 1 wave for Half Marathon with 125 

participants



3. Physical 
Distancing
• Ropes were placed on 

the ground 6 feet apart 
to assist participants 
with physical distancing 
at the start line for each 
race

• Each rope was then 
marked every 6 feet for 
participants to line up 
by



4. Masks at Start 
& Finish Line

• Participants were required to 
wear a mask at the start line

• Masks could be removed 
after crossing the start line

• Some participants opted to 
keep their mask on for the 
duration of their race

• Participants were required to 
put their mask on when they 
crossed the finish line when 
entering Wolfville 
Waterfront Park



5. Hand 
Sanitizer
• Hand sanitizer was 

placed at high traffic 
areas; medals, food, 
hydration, portable 
washrooms



6. Self Serve 
Stations

• Participants were required to 
collect their own hydration, 
food and medals

• Stations on course were also 
self serve

• Volunteers were on hand to 
replenish supplies only



7. Volunteers

• All volunteers were 
given masks, sanitizer 
and gloves

• All volunteers at the 
event site were 
required to wear masks

• Course marshal 
volunteers were not 
required to wear masks



8. No 
Spectators 

• Spectators were not permitted near the start 
and finish line.

• Spectators were not permitted at the event 
site, Wolfville Waterfront Park



Challenges

• Efficiencies: 

• Less efficient due to staging 
event over three days 
versus historical one day 
coupled with significantly 
less participants 750 in 
2020 compared to 3,042 in 
2019

• Controlling Costs: 

• New costs were incurred 
with less participants to 
help cover those costs



Additional 
Changes due 
to COVID-19

• Virtual option added for all race 
distances

• Kids Run that historically has 1,000 
participants was offered virtually only

• Expo was not offered in 2020

• Ultra Marathon was not offered in 2020

• Event site was 100% outdoors



Outcomes

• Zero reported COVID-19 cases due to this 3-day 
event

• Maintained a safe event for participants, 
volunteers, suppliers and staff

• Participant feedback was extremely positive 
with participants so grateful for an in-person 
race 

• Participants respected and followed all COVID-
19 safety protocols put in place

• Sold out 3-day events with a wait list in place



“Thank you so much to the Rotary Club for supporting the 
Valley Harvest Marathon!! We so appreciate that there 
was an in-person race and this race and organization is 
top notch. Thanks and see you next year!!”- Jane, 10KM 
participant

“Loved being able to do a real race in 2020. Great job with 
the organizing. Enjoyed the new 10k route.”- Shelley, 10KM 
participant

“Thank you for the leadership, courage and dedication to 
our sport! Qualities to give ‘Thanks’ for on this 
thanksgiving weekend.” - Hughie, 5KM participant

“I think they did an amazing job in keeping the 
participants safe and following COVID restrictions.” – Terry 
Lawlor, Praxes Medical


